



# Exec Meeting

**1965 Room**

11/6/23

5:15 PM

I. Call to Order at 5:16 PM

II. Roll Call

III. Approval of the Minutes

- Tanisha: Motion to approve the minutes
- Moved by Lucas
- No discussion
- Motion passes via voice note

IV. Approval of the Agenda

- Tanisha: Motion to approve the agenda
- Moved by Lucas
- Seconded by Isaiah
- No discussion
- Motion passes via voice note

V. Reports

- a) President: The past week or so, I have been meeting with half of you for your one on ones or two on ones. Remember that you can either choose to meet with me or Tanisha; you can also choose to meet with both of us; I would also appreciate SUFAC meeting with us. There



was a request for a 6<sup>th</sup> counselor to be in the room. I also met up with RHAA, they are continuing to plan for programs for the student body.

- b) Vice President: I am still working on the free menstrual products program and collecting feedback on it. I was supposed to have a meeting with someone to have a meeting about Title 9 but unfortunately, we'll have to reschedule. I also then have been attending student org meetings.
- c) Speaker of the Senate: I have been working on 1 on 1's with Senators; about half so far. Also attended RHAA with Riley. Next week Monday, Chancellor Alexander will be at our meeting.
- d) RHAA:
- e) SUFAC: We have the counselor contingency meeting. Amy came up to us and wanted a 6<sup>th</sup> counselor added; the current situation is that they will have one next year; the issue is that they wanted one in place right away. Ayansa and I are also working on getting our members budget trained.
- f) Location Campuses:
  - The Manitowoc campus is currently working on an event planning and looking to see if they can redistribute old SUFAC funds to use them towards events due to the lack of athletics on campus. They are also looking to get the tables back in the commons as they currently have plastic tables there. They have spoken with Gail about this and are looking for the student complaints they received earlier in the year in order to show that they have proof those tables are not useful nor wanted in the commons as the tables before were just fine and fully functional.



- The Sheboygan campus lately has seen a big increase in student engagement, we've seen more people take part in our Halloween costume contest than any other event before it. Also planning to increase engagement for November, they'll be doing events like potlucks, movie nights, and celebrating November Indigenous Heritage month. They are also planning to help our school in SGA by using our funds to provide lunches.
- For Marinette, they have named a student for SUFAC chair, which is Sariah Frederiksen. However, no students have showed interest in SGA at the moment. I plan to go to Marinette to talk to students and hopefully encourage students to join SGA.

g) Advisors: Katie: I wanted to mention again about our Constructive Dialogue Program. The program is intended to help people improve their communication skills.

Adam: Next week, reminder that the blood drive is taking place next Thursday at the Kress Center!

## VI. New Business

- a) Welcome Derek as Environmental Affairs Chair and Karime as an at-large member!
- b) Advocacy Campaigns
- c) SGA Internal Budget Announcement

## VII. Committee of the Whole

- a) General discussion about student concerns (15 minute limit)
  - Study abroad trips being cancelled.
  - Online scheduling for counseling is not available.



- Union haven't been paid along with RMs.
  - All Psychology major courses are online which is an issue for students who learn better in-person.
  - All Business major courses are online which is an issue for students who learn better in-person.
  - There is not enough lighting around housing.
- b) General discussion and feedback about SGA (10 minute limit)
- Everyone is awesome and Chee is the best

#### VIII. Standing Committee Reports

- a) Academic Affairs:
- b) Arts and Performance: We had our first committee meeting this morning and it went well. I was able to tell my senators what I had and they had really good feedback.
- c) Environmental Affairs: I've been working with my sustainability coordinator.
- d) Equity and Diversity:
- e) Health and Safety: I met with my committee for the first time; the massagers are now available in the Wellness Center.
- f) Intergovernmental Affairs:
- g) Recreation and Athletics: I had my first committee meeting; mostly talked about our goals for the year. We've had an increase in participation at the men's basketball game and also volleyball.
- h) Student Workers' Rights: I had a committee meeting last week, we talked about payment issues regarding RMs not getting paid and also Union workers not getting paid.



- i) Union and Dining: Transfer meals are going to be a main and drink or main, side, and drink. They are in the process of this and if anyone has something they want offered as a transfer that is not already, please let me know. If something goes wrong with your mobile order such as a refund, you can email the main dining email.

IX. Announcements:

- Riley: Please post your committee meeting minutes to canvas.
- Tanisha: Chee will be posting your minutes and agendas.
- Tom: Bingo in thirty minutes.
- Jasmine: There is an OLA meeting in 30 minutes.

X. Adjournment:

- Motion to adjourn the meeting
- Moved by Lucas
- No discussion
- Motion carries via voice note
- Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM